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ford ba manual conversion
ford ba manual conversion is a popular automotive modification, offering
enthusiasts a more engaging driving experience and the potential for improved
performance and fuel economy. This comprehensive guide delves into the
intricacies of converting a Ford BA Falcon from its automatic transmission to
a manual gearbox. We will explore the benefits of such a conversion, the
essential components required, the detailed steps involved in the process,
common challenges and considerations, and the critical aspects of ensuring a
successful and safe manual transmission swap for your Ford BA. Whether you're
a seasoned mechanic or a passionate owner seeking to enhance your BA Falcon's
driving dynamics, this article will provide the in-depth information you
need.
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Understanding the Ford BA Manual Conversion

The Ford BA Falcon, a beloved Australian muscle car, often undergoes various
modifications to enhance its performance and driving characteristics. Among
the most sought-after transformations is the Ford BA manual conversion. This
process involves replacing the factory automatic transmission with a manual
gearbox, offering a more direct and engaging connection between the driver
and the engine. Many owners find that the manual transmission provides a
superior driving experience, especially for those who enjoy spirited driving
and track days. The decision to undertake a Ford BA manual conversion is
often driven by a desire for greater control, a more visceral connection to
the vehicle, and the potential for improved performance metrics. This
conversion is a significant undertaking, requiring a thorough understanding
of the components involved and the complexities of the installation process.

The BA Falcon platform is well-suited for manual conversions due to its
robust chassis and readily available manual transmission options from other
Ford models. While automatic transmissions have become increasingly
sophisticated, many enthusiasts still prefer the mechanical feel and direct
engagement offered by a manual gearbox. This preference stems from the
ability to precisely control gear selection, engine revs, and therefore,
vehicle acceleration. The Ford BA manual conversion is not merely a matter of
swapping out one gearbox for another; it involves integrating a completely
different drivetrain system, which necessitates careful planning and
execution. This guide aims to demystify the process, providing valuable
insights for anyone considering this popular modification.

Why Convert Your Ford BA to a Manual?

The allure of a manual transmission extends beyond mere nostalgia for many
car enthusiasts. In the context of a Ford BA Falcon, converting from an
automatic to a manual offers a distinct set of advantages that significantly
enhance the overall driving experience and can even improve the vehicle's
performance and efficiency. Understanding these benefits is crucial for
anyone contemplating this modification.

Enhanced Driving Engagement

One of the primary motivators for a Ford BA manual conversion is the
unparalleled driving engagement it provides. A manual gearbox puts the driver
firmly in control of gear selection, allowing for precise manipulation of
engine RPMs to maximize power delivery during acceleration or to maintain
optimal cruising speeds. The physical act of shifting gears, operating the
clutch pedal, and coordinating these actions with throttle input creates a
more intimate connection with the vehicle. This level of interaction is often



missing in automatic transmissions, which, while convenient, can sometimes
feel detached from the driving process. For performance driving and track
use, this direct control is invaluable, enabling drivers to keep the engine
in its power band more effectively.

Potential Performance Gains

While modern automatic transmissions are highly efficient, a well-executed
manual conversion can often unlock additional performance from a Ford BA
Falcon. Manual gearboxes typically have fewer parasitic power losses compared
to their automatic counterparts, meaning more of the engine's power is
transferred directly to the wheels. Furthermore, the ability to hold gears
longer and precisely time shifts can lead to quicker acceleration times. The
lighter weight of some manual transmission components compared to automatic
units can also contribute to a marginal improvement in the power-to-weight
ratio. Many owners report a noticeable improvement in responsiveness and
overall acceleration after completing a Ford BA manual conversion.

Improved Fuel Efficiency

Contrary to popular belief, a manual transmission, when driven correctly, can
often be more fuel-efficient than an automatic. The driver has direct control
over gear selection and can optimize shifts to keep the engine operating
within its most economical RPM range. Automatic transmissions, especially
older models, can sometimes "hunt" for gears or remain in lower gears for
longer than necessary, leading to increased fuel consumption. By consciously
selecting the highest practical gear and minimizing engine revs during
cruising, owners undertaking a Ford BA manual conversion can potentially see
improvements in their fuel economy.

Cost-Effectiveness and Value

While the initial outlay for a Ford BA manual conversion can be significant,
it can also be a cost-effective modification in the long run, particularly
for those looking to enhance their vehicle for resale or long-term ownership.
A manual BA Falcon can hold its value better in the enthusiast market, as
many buyers specifically seek out manual examples for their inherent driving
appeal. Furthermore, manual transmissions are generally less complex and can
be more durable and easier to maintain than automatic transmissions,
potentially leading to lower repair costs over the vehicle's lifespan. The
increased performance and driving pleasure also add significant value to the
ownership experience.



Essential Components for a Ford BA Manual
Conversion

A successful Ford BA manual conversion hinges on the correct selection and
integration of several key components. This isn't a simple bolt-on process;
it requires a comprehensive understanding of the parts needed to bridge the
gap between the automatic and manual drivetrain systems. Sourcing high-
quality parts is paramount to ensuring reliability, performance, and
longevity.

The Manual Gearbox

The heart of the conversion is the manual gearbox itself. For Ford BA
Falcons, the most common and suitable options are typically sourced from
other Ford models that came factory-equipped with a manual transmission. The
T56 6-speed gearbox, often found in performance variants of the Holden
Commodore and certain Ford Mustang models, is a popular choice due to its
robustness and availability. Other Ford manual transmissions, such as those
from the XR6 Turbo or XR8 models, can also be adapted. The chosen gearbox
must be compatible with the BA Falcon's engine and rear-wheel-drive layout.
It's crucial to ensure the gearbox is in good working order or to opt for a
professionally rebuilt unit.

Clutch Assembly

The clutch assembly is critical for engaging and disengaging power from the
engine to the gearbox. This includes:

Flywheel: The flywheel connects the engine's crankshaft to the clutch
disc. It needs to be compatible with the chosen manual gearbox and
clutch kit.

Clutch Disc: This friction material transfers power from the flywheel to
the gearbox input shaft.

Pressure Plate: This component clamps the clutch disc against the
flywheel, engaging the clutch.

Release Bearing (Throw-out Bearing): This bearing disengages the clutch
when the pedal is pressed.

A performance clutch kit is often recommended for a Ford BA manual
conversion, especially if the vehicle is intended for spirited driving or has
performance modifications. The clutch capacity needs to match the engine's



torque output.

Clutch Pedal Assembly

The automatic transmission car typically does not have a clutch pedal
assembly. Therefore, a complete clutch pedal box, including the pedal, master
cylinder mounting bracket, and associated linkages, needs to be sourced from
a manual BA Falcon or a compatible model. The firewall may require
modification to accommodate the new pedal box.

Clutch Master Cylinder and Slave Cylinder

These hydraulic components are responsible for actuating the clutch. The
master cylinder, connected to the clutch pedal, generates hydraulic pressure
when the pedal is depressed. This pressure is transmitted through the
hydraulic line to the slave cylinder, which is mounted on the gearbox and
pushes the release bearing. Both the master and slave cylinders need to be
compatible with the chosen gearbox and clutch assembly.

Clutch Hydraulic Line

A specific hydraulic line connects the clutch master cylinder to the clutch
slave cylinder. This line must be routed safely and securely throughout the
vehicle. Some kits may include pre-bent lines, while others may require
custom fabrication.

Gear Shifter and Linkage

A manual gear shifter and its associated linkage mechanism are required to
select gears. This includes the shifter lever, the cables or rods that
connect it to the gearbox, and the mounting points for the shifter. The
shifter console within the cabin will also need to be adapted or replaced to
accommodate the manual shifter.

Speedometer Drive/Sensor

Automatic and manual transmissions often use different methods for measuring
vehicle speed. The BA Falcon's original automatic transmission might have a
speed sensor that needs to be replaced with a compatible sensor for the
manual gearbox, or a mechanical speedometer drive might be required depending



on the chosen transmission. The vehicle's computer (ECU) needs to receive
accurate speed data to function correctly.

Flywheel Housing/Bellhousing

The bellhousing is the housing that connects the engine to the gearbox. It
provides a mounting point for the clutch assembly and the gearbox input
shaft. A manual gearbox will require a bellhousing compatible with both the
engine and the specific manual transmission being fitted. Often, this will be
a bellhousing from the donor manual vehicle.

Driveshaft Modifications

The length and spline count of the driveshaft typically differ between
automatic and manual transmissions. It is usually necessary to either modify
the existing driveshaft or source a driveshaft from a manual BA Falcon.
Proper alignment and balancing of the driveshaft are crucial to prevent
vibrations and premature wear.

Engine Mounts and Transmission Mounts

The mounting points for the transmission are different between automatic and
manual configurations. New transmission mounts and potentially modified or
different engine mounts will be required to correctly support the manual
gearbox and ensure proper alignment.

Wiring Harness Adaptations

The electrical systems of automatic and manual BA Falcons differ,
particularly concerning the transmission control module (TCM) and associated
wiring. The wiring harness will need to be modified or a manual transmission
wiring harness adapted to ensure all sensors, the reverse light switch, and
potentially neutral safety switches are correctly connected. The engine's ECU
may also need to be reprogrammed or replaced with a manual transmission-
compatible unit.

Brake Pedal Assembly (if applicable)

Many automatic vehicles do not have a clutch pedal, and the brake pedal may
be wider to compensate for the absence of the clutch pedal. A manual



conversion typically requires the installation of a clutch pedal, and often,
the brake pedal assembly from a manual BA Falcon will also be needed to
ensure proper spacing and ergonomics. This might involve replacing the entire
pedal box.

Cooling System Considerations

Automatic transmissions often have integrated transmission fluid coolers that
are typically routed through the main engine radiator. When converting to a
manual, these cooler lines are no longer needed for the transmission itself.
It's important to properly cap or reroute these lines to prevent leaks and
ensure the cooling system remains functional. Some manual transmissions may
also have provisions for external coolers, which might be considered for
performance applications.

The Ford BA Manual Conversion Process: A Step-
by-Step Guide

Embarking on a Ford BA manual conversion is a significant mechanical
undertaking that requires patience, precision, and a systematic approach.
This process involves the complete removal of the automatic drivetrain and
the installation of the manual components. While the exact sequence can vary
slightly depending on specific parts and modifications, the following steps
outline the general procedure.

Preparation and Safety

Before commencing any work, it is essential to prepare the workspace and
ensure all necessary safety precautions are in place. This includes
disconnecting the battery, securing the vehicle on jack stands, and wearing
appropriate personal protective equipment. Gather all the required tools,
parts, and a workshop manual for the BA Falcon. Ensure adequate ventilation,
especially if working indoors, and have a fire extinguisher readily
available.

Removal of Automatic Transmission Components

The first major step is the careful removal of the existing automatic
transmission and its related components. This typically involves:

Draining the transmission fluid.



Disconnecting driveshaft(s).

Removing exhaust components that may obstruct access.

Unbolting the transmission crossmember and mounts.

Disconnecting electrical connectors and transmission cooler lines.

Supporting the engine and transmission with appropriate lifting
equipment.

Unbolting the transmission from the engine's bellhousing.

Carefully lowering and removing the automatic transmission and torque
converter.

Removing the automatic shifter linkage and any associated modules or
controllers.

Installation of Manual Transmission Components

Once the automatic transmission is out, the manual gearbox can be prepared
for installation. This includes:

Attaching the correct bellhousing to the manual gearbox.

Installing the pilot bearing in the crankshaft (if required by the new
transmission).

Mounting the flywheel to the engine crankshaft.

Assembling the clutch disc, pressure plate, and release bearing onto the
gearbox input shaft and into the bellhousing.

Lifting and carefully aligning the manual gearbox with the engine's
bellhousing.

Bolting the manual transmission to the engine.

Installing the appropriate transmission mounts and crossmember.

Clutch System Installation



With the gearbox in place, the clutch hydraulic system can be installed. This
involves:

Mounting the clutch master cylinder to the firewall, potentially
requiring modification of the firewall and installation of a new pedal
box.

Connecting the clutch hydraulic line from the master cylinder to the
slave cylinder on the gearbox.

Bleeding the clutch hydraulic system to remove any air.

Gear Shifter and Linkage Installation

The manual gear shifter and its linkage mechanism need to be installed. This
includes mounting the shifter in the cabin, connecting it to the gearbox via
cables or rods, and ensuring smooth and accurate gear selection. The interior
console will likely need modification to accommodate the shifter.

Driveshaft Installation and Modification

The driveshaft must be installed and correctly aligned. If a new driveshaft
is required, it will need to be fitted. If the original driveshaft is being
modified, ensure all measurements are precise and that it is properly
balanced after alteration. This is a critical step for preventing driveline
vibrations.

Wiring and Electrical Connections

The electrical system needs to be adapted for the manual transmission. This
involves:

Connecting the reverse light switch wiring.

Ensuring the speedometer sender is correctly wired.

Addressing any other specific electrical connections required by the
manual gearbox.

If the ECU requires modification or replacement, this is the stage where
those changes are integrated.



Brake Pedal Swap (if necessary)

If the automatic vehicle has a different brake pedal assembly, it may need to
be replaced with one from a manual BA Falcon to accommodate the clutch pedal
and ensure proper ergonomic spacing.

Cooling System and Fluid Checks

After the transmission is mounted, the cooling system should be checked to
ensure all lines are properly capped or rerouted if they were previously
connected to the automatic transmission cooler. All fluid levels, including
engine coolant and clutch fluid, should be checked and topped up as
necessary.

Final Assembly and Testing

The remaining components, such as the exhaust system, driveshaft, and any
interior trim pieces, are reinstalled. Once everything is physically in
place, the vehicle can be lowered from the jack stands. Before driving, it's
essential to perform thorough stationary checks: start the engine, test the
clutch engagement and disengagement, and attempt to select all gears while
stationary. A test drive should then be conducted cautiously in a safe area,
paying close attention to any unusual noises, vibrations, or shifting issues.
Rechecking fluid levels after the initial test drive is also recommended.

Common Challenges and Considerations in a Ford
BA Manual Conversion

While the prospect of a Ford BA manual conversion is exciting, it's important
to be aware of the potential challenges and considerations that can arise
during the process. Being prepared for these hurdles can save time, money,
and frustration.

Sourcing the Right Parts

One of the biggest challenges can be sourcing all the necessary components.
Finding a suitable manual gearbox, clutch kit, pedal box, and associated
hardware that are in good condition and compatible with the BA Falcon can be
difficult. The availability of specific parts may vary, and owners might need
to explore salvage yards, specialist performance shops, or online



marketplaces. The condition of used parts is also a major consideration, as
worn-out components can lead to premature failures.

Complexity of the Wiring Harness

The electrical systems between automatic and manual transmission vehicles are
significantly different. The automatic transmission often has a complex
wiring harness connected to a Transmission Control Module (TCM) that manages
gear shifts, torque converter lock-up, and other functions. Adapting this
harness or integrating a manual transmission harness to work seamlessly with
the BA Falcon's Engine Control Unit (ECU) can be a complex and time-consuming
task. Incorrect wiring can lead to engine performance issues, warning lights,
and a non-functional manual transmission.

Brake Pedal Differences

As mentioned previously, the pedal box and brake pedal assembly often differ
between automatic and manual BA Falcons. The automatic version typically
lacks a clutch pedal, and the brake pedal might be wider. Installing a clutch
pedal will require either modifying the existing pedal box or sourcing and
fitting a complete pedal box from a manual variant. Ensuring correct pedal
spacing and ergonomics is vital for safe and comfortable driving. This may
also involve modifications to the brake booster or master cylinder setup.

Transmission Tunnel Modifications

While the BA Falcon platform is relatively adaptable, some manual gearboxes
might require minor modifications to the transmission tunnel to ensure
adequate clearance. This could involve gently reshaping certain sections or
fabricating small brackets. These modifications should be carried out with
precision to avoid compromising structural integrity or creating noise
issues.

ECU (Engine Control Unit) Considerations

The vehicle's ECU is programmed to manage an automatic transmission. For a
manual conversion, the ECU needs to be aware that it is no longer controlling
an automatic gearbox. This often necessitates either reprogramming the
existing ECU with a manual transmission tune or replacing it with an ECU from
a manual BA Falcon. Failing to address the ECU can result in engine warning
lights, incorrect fuel mapping, and other operational problems. Some
aftermarket tuning solutions can also address these ECU requirements.



Cost of the Conversion

A Ford BA manual conversion is not a cheap modification. The cost of parts,
including the gearbox, clutch kit, hydraulic components, shifter, and any
necessary fabrication, can add up significantly. Additionally, if
professional installation is required, labor costs will be a major factor.
Owners should budget realistically for all aspects of the conversion,
including potential unforeseen expenses.

Time Commitment

This is a labor-intensive process that can take a considerable amount of
time, especially for DIY enthusiasts. Even for experienced mechanics, the
intricate nature of the wiring and the need for precise component fitting
mean that a manual conversion is not a weekend project. Patience and a
methodical approach are crucial to avoid rushing and making mistakes.

Legal and Registration Requirements

In some regions, significant modifications to a vehicle's drivetrain may
require inspection or notification to authorities for legal compliance and
registration. It is advisable to research local regulations regarding vehicle
modifications before undertaking a Ford BA manual conversion to ensure the
vehicle remains road-legal.

Ensuring a Successful Ford BA Manual Conversion

Achieving a successful Ford BA manual conversion requires careful planning,
the use of quality components, and a meticulous installation process. By
focusing on these key areas, owners can maximize the chances of a smooth
transition to a manual transmission and enjoy the benefits it offers.

Choosing the Right Gearbox

The selection of the manual gearbox is arguably the most critical decision.
As discussed, the T56 or other Ford manual transmissions are common choices.
However, thoroughly researching the gearbox's compatibility with the specific
BA Falcon engine (e.g., Barra, V8) and its ability to handle the expected
power output is essential. Understanding the torque ratings of different
manual transmissions will help prevent premature failure. Consulting with
experienced mechanics or other owners who have completed similar conversions



can provide valuable insights into the best gearbox options.

Quality of Components

While it may be tempting to cut costs by using cheaper or lower-quality
parts, this is a false economy when undertaking a Ford BA manual conversion.
Investing in reputable brands for clutch kits, hydraulic components, and
seals will significantly improve the reliability and longevity of the
converted drivetrain. Using a genuine Ford or a high-performance aftermarket
clutch kit designed for the specific application is highly recommended.
Similarly, ensuring all seals, bearings, and mounting hardware are new and of
good quality will prevent leaks and premature wear.

Professional Installation vs. DIY

The decision to perform the conversion yourself or entrust it to a
professional mechanic depends on your mechanical skill level, available
tools, and time. A DIY approach can save money on labor but requires a
significant commitment to learning and executing the process correctly. If
you lack experience with major drivetrain work, or if you want to ensure the
highest level of quality and reliability, professional installation by a
reputable workshop specializing in performance modifications is often the
best route. A professional can also advise on the best parts and potential
issues specific to your vehicle.

Thorough Testing and Tuning

After the physical installation is complete, thorough testing is paramount.
This includes checking clutch operation, gear engagement, and driveline
smoothness. Beyond basic testing, a proper tune of the vehicle's ECU is often
necessary to optimize engine performance with the manual transmission. This
may involve adjusting fuel maps, ignition timing, and disabling automatic
transmission-specific functions. A well-tuned ECU will ensure the engine runs
smoothly, efficiently, and reliably with the new manual setup.

Maintenance of the Manual Transmission

Once the Ford BA manual conversion is complete, regular maintenance of the
manual transmission and clutch system is crucial. This includes checking and
changing the gearbox oil according to the manufacturer's recommendations,
inspecting the clutch for wear, and ensuring the hydraulic system is free of
leaks. Proper maintenance will prolong the life of the components and ensure



continued optimal performance.

Frequently Asked Questions

What are the common reasons people convert their
Ford BA to a manual transmission?
The primary reasons are to gain a more engaging driving experience, reduce
maintenance costs associated with automatic transmissions, and potentially
improve fuel efficiency. Some enthusiasts also prefer the control and feel of
a manual gearbox.

What key components are needed for a Ford BA manual
conversion?
Essential components include a manual gearbox (e.g., from a donor manual BA
Falcon or a compatible aftermarket unit), a clutch pedal assembly, a clutch
master cylinder and slave cylinder, a flywheel, a clutch kit, a manual
gearbox crossmember, a driveshaft modification or replacement, a manual
shifter and linkage, and the appropriate gearbox oil. Wiring loom
modifications for the reverse lights and neutral safety switch will also be
necessary.

Is a Ford BA manual conversion a straightforward
process, or does it require specialized knowledge?
While it's a popular modification, it's not a simple bolt-on job. It requires
a good understanding of automotive mechanics, drivetrain components, and some
electrical wiring. Many undertake this as a DIY project, but having access to
a workshop, proper tools, and potentially guidance from someone experienced
with this specific conversion is highly recommended.

What are the potential challenges or difficulties
encountered during a Ford BA manual conversion?
Common challenges include sourcing all the correct parts, ensuring
compatibility between the chosen gearbox and the existing engine/driveshaft,
modifying or fabricating mounting brackets, dealing with transmission tunnel
clearance, performing complex electrical work, and bleeding the clutch system
effectively. The tunnel may require modification depending on the specific
gearbox used.

What are the typical costs associated with a Ford BA



manual conversion?
Costs can vary significantly depending on whether you source used or new
parts, the type of gearbox used, and whether you do the labor yourself or pay
a mechanic. Budget anywhere from AUD $2,000 to $6,000+, covering parts,
potential modifications, and labor if applicable.

Will a manual conversion affect the resale value of
a Ford BA?
This is debated. For enthusiasts, a well-executed manual conversion can
increase desirability and resale value. However, for the general market, an
automatic transmission is often preferred, so it might limit the pool of
potential buyers. It's important to have a professional installation and
documentation to support its value.

Additional Resources
Here are 9 book titles related to Ford BA manual conversions, with
descriptions:

1. The BA Falcon Manual Transmission Swap Guide
This comprehensive manual details the process of converting a Ford BA Falcon
from automatic to manual transmission. It covers component selection,
necessary tools, and step-by-step instructions for a successful conversion.
Expect to find information on clutch installation, gearbox fitting, and pedal
box modifications, making it an essential resource for DIY enthusiasts.

2. BA to T56: Your Falcon's Next Gearbox
Focusing specifically on the popular T56 manual transmission, this book walks
readers through the intricate process of adapting this gearbox to a Ford BA
Falcon. It delves into the specifics of bellhousings, driveshafts, and
shifter placement. This guide is ideal for those aiming for a robust and
high-performance manual setup in their BA.

3. From Auto to Manual: The BA Falcon Conversion Handbook
This practical handbook provides a clear roadmap for anyone looking to
convert their automatic BA Falcon to a manual. It emphasizes sourcing the
correct parts, managing the electrical systems involved, and ensuring proper
drivetrain alignment. The book aims to demystify the process and empower
owners with the knowledge to undertake the conversion confidently.

4. BA Falcon Drivetrain Upgrades: Manual Transmission Focus
This title explores a broader range of drivetrain upgrades for the BA Falcon,
with a significant section dedicated to manual transmission conversions. It
discusses the benefits of different manual gearboxes, such as improved
acceleration and driver engagement. Readers will find advice on supporting
modifications like performance clutches and LSDs to complement their manual
swap.



5. BA XR Series Manual Conversion: Owner's Manual Addendum
Designed as an extension to existing owner's manuals, this specialized book
targets the XR variants of the BA Falcon. It highlights any unique
considerations or challenges when performing a manual conversion on these
performance-oriented models. Expect details on fitting manual-specific
components and potential recalibrations for the engine management system.

6. The Essential BA Falcon Manual Gearbox Conversion Kit
While not a traditional book, this title represents a conceptual guide to
assembling or utilizing a comprehensive manual conversion kit for a BA
Falcon. It would outline the contents of such a kit, explaining the purpose
of each component, from the gearbox and clutch to the flywheel and hydraulic
clutch master cylinder. The focus is on a streamlined and efficient
conversion.

7. Troubleshooting Your BA Falcon Manual Conversion Project
This book addresses the common hurdles and potential pitfalls encountered
during a BA Falcon manual transmission conversion. It offers practical
solutions for issues like gearbox fitment problems, electrical gremlins, or
clutch engagement difficulties. The aim is to help owners overcome challenges
and achieve a smooth, reliable manual operation.

8. BA Falcon Manual Conversion: The Enthusiast's Blueprint
This title positions itself as the definitive guide for dedicated Ford BA
Falcon enthusiasts undertaking a manual conversion. It delves into advanced
techniques, custom fabrication options, and performance tuning
considerations. The blueprint format suggests a detailed, technical approach
for those seeking the ultimate manual experience.

9. Your BA Falcon's Future: Embracing the Manual Conversion
This book adopts a persuasive and informative tone, encouraging owners to
consider the benefits of converting their automatic BA Falcon to a manual
transmission. It explores the driving dynamics, cost-effectiveness, and
inherent appeal of manual gearboxes. The content would likely include
testimonials and advice on making the transition a rewarding experience.
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